
Technology. Tradition. Together. 

Via E-Filing & US Mail 
Debra Howland, Executive Director 
NH Public Utilities Commission 

21 South Fruit Street, Suite 10 
Concord, NH 03301-2429 

Re: DT 21-112 

June 3, 2021 

CRC Communications LLC 
Proposed Revisions to Intrastate Tariff No. 1 

Dear Ms. Howland: 

Enclosed please find an original and two (2) copies of CRC Communications LLC's 
("OTELCO") proposed second revision to Pages 1 and 38 of Intrastate Access Tariff No. 1 
(''Tariff''). Consistent with FCC requirements, OTELCO requests an effective date of July 
1, 2021. 

This filing is made pursuant to the Federal Communication Commission's 2020 
BYY Access Charge Reform Order ("Order''), which includes transitioning 8YY end office 
originating charges to bill-and-keep over approximately three years and creating a single 
charge for 8YY tandem switching and transport services. 

If you have any questions or concerns, you may reach me at (207) 992-9050 or 
megan.harvey@otelco.com. 

Sincerely, 

~(I~ 
Megan Harvey 

Paralegal 
OTELCO 




